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Novato, CA – Each weekday morning tens of thousands of Marin County residents jump into their cars for a ritualistic commute into San Francisco.  All roads south ultimately place commuters onto U.S. 101, a freeway which feeds vehicles across the Golden Gate bridge into San Francisco.  There are always traffic jams, accidents and near-misses during the drive.  The 20-mile drive from here in Novato to San Francisco inevitably consumes over two hours of each commuter’s day.  So, plan on four hours of your life being spent in a car essentially every work day.  The really sad fact is that most of the cars on 101 have only one occupant – the driver.
In spite of such insanity, Americans continue to shun mass transit.  Marin County is not alone in this aversion; rather it is symptomatic of the lifestyle which we as a nation refuse to surrender.  The reality of the loss of cheap fuel has still not shaken American fascination for, and reliance on, the automobile.  The luxury to leave home at a moment’s notice and to drive directly to a destination, be it the corner drug store or somewhere on the other side of the U.S., is not going to be forsaken easily by most Americans.  As fuel prices have skyrocketed, U.S. citizens have adjusted by a variety of economy measures stressing conservation vice abstinence.  Instead of switching to busses or building a mass transit system, Marin County residents have chosen smaller, more fuel-efficient vehicles.  

This trend should be sending a message to the heavy thinkers who are tasked with planning public transportation for the future.  Rather than investing in costly “Cadillac- type” busses and subways which look like the designer jeans of transportation, we should develop transit systems which are known for their reliability and frequency instead of their glitz.  Americans do not like to wait, and most, I suspect, would prefer a lot of stripped down, functional busses to a few fancy ones which run only on the hour.

Most of the new busses which I have seen in my travels around the country in the past few years have obviously been designed (and purchased) by people who probably never themselves commuted one day in their lives.  The new busses look like something out of Star Wars and cost correspondingly astronomical sums.  In the “good old days” when transit systems were owned and operated by private enterprise, the busses held a lot of passengers and came along frequently.  We need more of this thinking now.
If a mass transit system cannot be successful here in Marin County where the geography, weather and housing density are ideal, America will have a long, painful road ahead if fuel supplies remain costly and limited.  To wait for the next major energy crisis before we address this problem is irresponsible, but totally predictable.

I thought you might like to know.
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